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Southeast Football Supporting Pink Up!

SOUTHEAST FOOTBALL SUPPORTING PINK UP

WITH JERSEY AUCTION

CAPE GIRARDEAU, Mo. – Saint Francis Medical Center and Southeast Missouri State
University Athletics announced a new collaboration today, taking the Redhawks’ Pink Up
efforts to a new level. Led by head coach Tom “Tuke” Matukewicz, the Southeast
football team introduced the Pink Up Jersey Auction, which opens today and will
culminate with the Pink Up game on October 31.

Pink jerseys will be worn during the Redhawks’ Pink Up game on October 31 against
Tennessee Tech. Bidding on game-worn pink jerseys opened today at
www.pinkupcape.com. After the auction closes at 11:59 pm on October 12, the winners
will personalize their winning jerseys with a name in honor or memory of a survivor or
loved one, if desired. After the game on October 31, the game-worn jerseys will be
presented to the winning bidders. The winners will also receive two game tickets and an
invitation to a pre-game tailgate party – all in honor of Pink Up.

“We are thrilled to join Saint Francis Medical Center to help make a difference in this
community,” said Matukewicz. “We hope this effort raises awareness and money to fight
this terrible disease. This will be a life changing experience for our players, who will have
the opportunity to meet families that have lost loved ones to cancer.” 
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Saint Francis launched Pink Up in 2010 to raise awareness of breast cancer in the
community. During the campaign, residents are encouraged to “pink up” their homes and
businesses in support of the cause. Pink Up proceeds provide free mammograms to area
women who otherwise could not afford them.

“You would be hard-pressed to find another region our size that embraces any program
the way we have all embraced Pink Up,” said Jimmy Wilferth, executive director of the
Saint Francis Foundation, at the auction announcement. “Our local businesses and schools
relentlessly support this cause, and each year it gets bigger and better – and that means
more help for our community.”

“This is another great opportunity for us to team up with Saint Francis Medical Center
and raise awareness about breast cancer,” said Brady Barke, interim director of athletics at
Southeast. “We are excited to use Southeast football as a way to celebrate survivors and
honor those who have lost any battles with cancer and are committed to raising money to
provide free mammograms in our community.”

Pink Up provides more than 400 free mammograms to local women each year, and has
provided more than 2,600 free mammograms since 2000. Last year, more than 190 local
businesses, 50 schools and countless individuals raised nearly $215,000 in support of the
program.

Breast cancer is the second-most diagnosed – and second-most fatal – cancer in women.
One in eight women will be diagnosed with the disease in her lifetime, but early detection
could save her life. Women age 40 and older should have a yearly screening and the Pink
Up attempts to remove financial barriers for those who need the screening but cannot
afford it.

Saint Francis Medical Center is a 289-bed facility serving more than 650,000 people
throughout Missouri, Illinois, Kentucky, Tennessee and Arkansas. Guided by its mission
to provide a ministry of healing and wellness inspired by its Christian philosophy and
values, the Medical Center has become a progressive, innovative regional tertiary care
referral center. Saint Francis’ major service lines, which have received national
recognition, include the Neurosciences Institute; Orthopedic Institute; Family BirthPlace,
featuring the region’s first Level III Neonatal Intensive Care Unit; Heart Hospital;
Emergency and Level III Trauma Center with Convenient Care; Cancer Institute; and
Fitness Plus.
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Bearcats Take the Field at Annual Jamboree in East Prairie

Dexter, Missouri - The Bearcats can’t wait to get the 2015 football season
started this year.   Last year Dexter hit some enormous milestones.  They
defeated Sikeston on their home turf with a “hook and ladder” play.  They beat
Charleston by 67 points and was the second highest scoring game in the last 15
years and they defeated Kennett at homecoming.  Three great wins equaled
terrific atmosphere and dedicated fans who cheered from the sidelines.

This year they look to increase the totals in the win column and have been
working very hard this summer lifting weights and working on and off the field. 
They are dedicated to each other and as the old saying goes, “Once a Bearcat,
Always a Bearcat!” rings in their ears. 
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“These guys have been working hard all summer,” commented head football
coach Justin Peden.  “Our weight program was extremely successful over the
summer and camp attendance was great.”

The Bearcats open their season with the annual Jamboree.  Normally it would
have been Dexter’s year to host; however with the construction of the new
entrance to the football field, East Prairie will host this year.  Kennett and New
Madrid County Central also slated to participate in the Jamboree.  Game
time is 6:00 p.m.

The Boys of Fall have been hitting practice pretty hard and the heat has been
almost unbearable.

“We have gone through a week of two a days and are ready to hit someone else
for a change,” continued Peden.

Dexter will have 12 seniors on the team this year.  “Some are first year players,
but most have been in the program with me going on three years.”

“I think we can expect a high effort, high intensity evening on Friday,” continued
Peden.  “I am ready to see what we can do against another team.”

Dexter opens the regular 2015 football season with a home game against Ste.
Genevieve on Friday, August 21st.  Game time 7:00 p.m.

They travel to Poplar Bluff the following weekend and then on to Charleston on
September 4th.

The Sikeston Bulldogs are seeking revenge and will play on the Bearcat’s home
turf on September 11th.  It will be a blood bath between these two.

They play Caruthersville at home on the 18th then travel to Kennett on
September 25th. 

Homecoming is on October 2nd against New Madrid County Central.  The
Bearcats will travel to Park Hills Central on October 9th and end at home on
Senior Night with Malden on October 16th before going into play-off weeks.

Please come out to East Prairie for the annual Jamboree.  Game time is 6:00
p.m.
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3rd Annual Kiwanis 4-Person Golf Scramble Slated for Friday

Dexter, Missouri - The Kiwanis Club will host their 3rd Annual 4-Person Golf
Scramble on Friday, August 7, 2015 with a 1:00 p.m. Shotgun start at Hidden
Trails Country Club in Dexter.

Entry Fee is $60 per play and includes Mulligans, green fees and a meal after the
Scramble.  Cart rental is not included in the entry fee.

Flights and payouts are determined the day of the Scramble.

If you would like to be a Hole Sponsor the cost is $100.
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Contact Bill Aslin or Kevin Bishop for more information.  Mail registration and
payment to either one at Southern Bank, P.O. Box 216, Dexter, MO 63841.

The Kiwanis Club supports Boy Scouts by co-maintaining the Scout Bus that they
purchased as will as helping with maintaining their meeting areas at the Methodist
Church in Dexter.  They send a student to Boys State and Girls State each year. 
They have donated to the Daily Statesman SOS, Dexter Project Prom, Dexter
Public Schools for school supplies, Dexter Senior Center, Girls Scouts, Goodwill
Games, Shop With a Hero, Special Olympics, Stoddard County Gospel Mission,
Truck or treat, UCAN and the Kiwanis Key Leader Program.  They also give two
$1,000 scholarships to local seniors each year.

For a copy of the Registration Form click HERE.
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Underway
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DPR Tackle Little League Football Registration Underway

Dexter, Missouri - Dexter Parks and Recreation Little League Football
registration is underway!  This is a tackle football program with a deadline to sign-
up of August 21st. 

On August 22nd a one day DPR Football Camp will held from 10 a.m. - noon at
the Dexter Baseball Complex with lunch provided.  Each player will leave with
their very own football!  T-shirts will also be available.

DPR football is open to any player in 3-4-5-6 grades. All players must be present
at time of registration to be weighed using the DPR scales.

Registration forms are taken at the park office Monday-Friday from 7:30 a.m. -
4:30 p.m. (closed during the noon hour). Registration fee is $55 per player.

There will also be an evening registration August 18th. The evening registration
will consist of an equipment fitting.  On Monday, August 24th EQUIPMENT will be
issued.  Games schedules will be handed out as well that evening. 

Practices will be on Tuesdays and Thursdays from 6 p.m. - 8 p.m. at the sports complex. 
Coaches may add practice dates.  During the week of the Stoddard County Fair, practices
will not be at the complex.

Registration forms may be printed off the web.  Online registration will not be
taken for football due to the fact all players must be weighed. DPR reserves the
right to refuse any forms that are received after the deadline. No Refunds.  Click
HERE for Registration Form.

Players will also be required to weigh-in prior to each game.  All players
exceeding the weight limit must play on the offensive or defensive line.

If you have a brother or sister playing in the same league, list their name on the
registration form so that they may be placed on the same team.  Remember only
brothers and sisters in the same household will be placed on teams together.  If
you have a special circumstance, please contact the Dexter Parks & Recreation
office.

http://dexterpark-rec.com/cmsAdmin/uploads/footballregistration2015_001.pdf
http://dexterpark-rec.com/cmsAdmin/uploads/footballregistration2015_001.pdf


If you have any questions or concerns about DPR little league football, please
contact Gaston Orahood, Aquatic & Recreation Programmer.

Football games will tentatively begin September 12th and anticipate the final
games being October 10th.  Most games will be on Saturday.  Teams will also
have some night games during the week throughout the season.

Grades 5 and 6 will travel some with potential games being held in Jackson,
Kennett, New Madrid, Malden, and Portageville.

Grades 3 and 4 will play most of their games in Dexter.  They may play a couple
of games in Jackson or New Madrid, but the dates have not been set.
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Lion's Club Golf Scramble Slated for Saturday

Dexter, Missouri - The Lion’s Club will host their 15th Annual 4-Person Golf
Scramble on Saturday, July 25th at Hidden Trails Golf Course with an 11:30 a.m.
shotgun start.

The cost is $90 per player or $360 per team.  There will be free and wings
(courtesy of Tyson Food) available all day long! 

Sponsorship opportunities are still available.  Platinum is $500 and that includes 2
paid entry fees.  Gold sponsor is $250 and includes 1 paid entry fee.  Hole
sponsors are $75 each. 

The Lion’s Club would like to thank shirt sponsors: Rainey-Mathis Funeral Home,
Southern Bank, Midsouth Painting & Drywall and Faurecia as well as the Hole In-
One Sponsor Allen Christian Buick-GMC.

Lion’s Club around the world are nearly 1.4 million strong in 193 countries.  Lions
tackle tough problems like blindness, drug abuse prevention and diabetes
awareness.  They also provide immediate and sustained relief in time of disaster
and offer long-term assistance to those in need.  Lions collect and recycle
eyeglasses for distribution in developing countries and treat millions of people to
prevent river blindness.

For 85 years Lions have improved the quality of life in local communities by
building parks, supporting hospitals and establishing water treatment programs.

Persons who are blind and visually impaired know Lions for their service.  During
a Lions International convention, Helen Keller, a woman who had been blind and
deaf since childhood, challenged Lions to become “knights of the blind in this
crusade against darkness”.

Today, Lions clubs around the world are involved in many sight-related areas in
order to help prevent blindness.

If you would like to participate in the Golf Scramble or donate please contact Tim
Young (573) 820-3588 or Billy Fowler (573) 820-2211.
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